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After what could be called the slowest spring ever summer 
seems to be here. For us in Fond du Lac this had to be the 

latest the trees have leafed out in recent history. It seemed the Fri-
day before Memorial Day we had no leaves and the Tuesday after 
the trees were full after some beautiful warm weather. 

By the time you are reading this it will be mid June and time 
to think about when the student employees are heading back to 
school. Well okay, not quite but it really is not that far away and 
the summer months will fly by. 

********
We Are Golf , hosted National Golf Day on May 21st on Capi-

tal Hill. We Are Golf is a coalition of leading golf organizations 
including the Club Managers Association (CMAA), Golf Course 
Superintendents Association (GCSAA), Golf Course Owners 

(NGCOA), PGA Tour, PGA of America, United States Golf As-
sociation, World Golf Foundation and U.S. Golf Manufactures 
Council. 

Jack Nicklaus was in attendance to speak at the First Tee Con-
gressional Breakfast and participate in the kick off in the Cannon 
Caucus Room. 

Summer Is Here!
By David Brandenburg, Golf Course Manager, Rolling Meadows Golf Course
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The attendees participated in over 120 
scheduled Congressional meetings and 
hosted a day long exhibit featuring live 
lessons for members of Congress and their 
staffs. Golf Channels Micahel Breed and 
LPGA Professional Dana Rader hosted a 
closest to the pin contest in a golf simula-
tor along with a Republican vs Democrat 
putting challenge. 

GCSAA had a turf educational display 
and focused conversations on environ-
mental issues and proposed changes to 
the Clean Water Act. 

The graphics on the previous page show 
the main points National Golf Day was 
promoting. The golf industry is a near $70 
billion dollar industry with $4 billion in 
annual charitable impacts. 

Golf ’s leaders shared the game employ-
ees over 2 million individuals and pro-
vides $55.6 billion in annual wage income. 

*********
We can promote the game all we want 

but in springs like this rounds will be 
down in the Midwest. According to Golf 
Data Tech rounds in May were up 14% 
in 2014 when compared to the also cold, 
often white April of 2013. 14% sounds 
great but not when compared to a nor-
mal year, 

Jim Koppenhaver of Pellucid Corpora-
tion came out with end of the year num-
bers recently that shows the overall golfer 
base dropped by 5% in 2013 continuing 
a ongoing trend that had seemed to level 
off in 2012. He went on to show the big-
gest losses were with casual golfers who 
play 2-9 rounds per year and the involved 
golfers who play 10-39 rounds per year. 

Koppenhaver is never one to beat 
around the bush or put a silver lining on 

a dark cloud did have some encourag-
ing news that female participation grew 
slightly. Time will tell if this is from the 
many womens programs being held 
around the country or a anomaly. 

Jim pointed out it seemed to be coun-
terproductive for industry trade associa-
tions to continue going on record saying 
all is well when the industry should be 
making changes. In advice to individual 
clubs and operators Koppenhaver offered 
“To control our own destiny, our facility-
level focus must continue to be on win-
ning the battle for a larger piece of the 
shrinking golfer and rounds pie.”

********
Congratulations to the David Jahnke, 

Washington County Golf Course, Dustin 
Riley, Occonomowoc Country Club, 
Scott Schaller, North Shore Golf Club 
and Jeff Barlow, Waupaca Country Club 
for recently renewing their Certified Golf 
Course Superintendent designation with 
GCSAA. 

The association has over 1500 certified 
members who participate in at least 150 
hours of continuing education and pro-
fessional development every 5 years. 

********
Be sure to visit page 37 and try to wel-

come one of our new members to the as-
sociation. Also check out the event cal-
endar as it is loaded with great dates.

Next up is the tournament meeting 
at Brown Deer Park Golf Club on June 
23rd. And no its only a serious tourna-
ment for the guy who wins. The rest of us 
are there for networking and education. 

The WTA Field Day is July 29th with 
most of the golf turf research in the after-

noon so we can work the morning and be 
educated after the lunch. 

August 11th is the Joint WGCSA NGL-
GCSA Meeting at Brown County Golf 
Course. 

As the summer season continues be 
sure to get away and enjoy yourself and 
your families and friends. 

Wishes of fairways and greens and 
soaking nighttime rains once a week to 
you and your staffs!

The maps above courtesy of the Wis-
consin State Climate Office show the 
past 90 days were cooler and wetter 
for most of Wisconsin than the 30 
year mean period of 1981-2010. 


